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Presidents report 
Jenie talked about the year that has almost gone, of the highs and the lows, and of 
the challenges and the wins and importantly she noted that the year started off not 
only with a number of changes, but there was a settling down period. This came 
with some significant restructure of our meeting arrangements which included 
moving from a dinner meeting every week at Fairview, to a combination of dinner 
meetings at Fairview and business meetings which are now conducted at The Hub 

Other changes involved shifting toward Regionalisation Jenie noted, and that there 
may yet be a few tweaks required as we discover and embrace new opportunities 
when they arise 

Jenie summarised the monthly events throughout the year as they occurred but 
highlighted some major successes, such as the provision of computers to remote 
communities where they are needed. These were enabled by John Buchanan and 
they were made available to communities in most of our Pacific neighbours, and 
also in Katmandu, Cambodia, Kenya and Sri Lanka. Jenie mentioned and thanked 
also, the enormous efforts of members of our committees, including those who 
provided personal funding over and above what is asked for, to communities in 
need 

Jenie also thanked the volunteers for their efforts at events such as Matariki, the 
Avocado Festival, and the A&P Show, for hosting Julius, and those members who 
made their homes available for our Christmas barbecues 

Jenie made special mention of John Dallimore for his services by providing 
insurance services Rotary (as revised under Regionalisation) toZone 8 of Oceania 
and under a new title,Regional Rotary Risk Manager (RRRM) 

Other significant projects included our involvement at the Tauranga Rotary Bookfair, 
and of course the bi-annual Garden Ramble for which preparations for this year’s 
event are well in hand 

Jenie finished up by exhorting and encouraging our committees to keep up the 
good work that they do but importantly; to not only examine what we have done, but 
to continue to do what we can do, with what we have 

Cans for cause 

We got our opportunity earlier this week to 
take part in this very worthwhile New Zealand 
wide effort which involved collecting grocery 
items for our local food bank and this activity is 
being mirrored by our fellow clubs throughout 
Tauranga and across New Zealand 

We set up in our regular spot in the foyers at 
our local Woolworths to whom we are 
indebted and our effort on Tuesday netted in 
excess of 700 grocery items plus 
approximately $450 in cash donations 

A big THANKYOU to all involved 
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Friday the 13th!!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parting thought from John 
 
 

80% of Success – is just showing up 


